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Our demonstrator for the July 11th meeting will be Vince Wilson from the Rocky Mountain 

Woodturners Club.  Vince is a past demonstrator at the Loveland Symposium, and will be 

demoing “Metal Accents for Wooden Boxes.” By way of introduction, Vince has this to say 

about himself and his work:  “My background in industrial arts is the basis for my current 

multimedia approach to crafts.  While I enjoy making projects ranging from furniture to bottle 

stoppers utilizing wood, metal, and glass; turning is my primary area of interest.  In lathe work I 

often incorporate metal into my pieces, especially turned boxes.  My work can be found on either 

my business Facebook page at www.facebook.com/glacialstudio or on Etsy 

at www.etsy.com/shop/GlacialStudioCrafts.   

For this demonstration I will demonstrate several methods for adding metal accents to turned 

wooden boxes.  I will not be turning a complete box during the demo, instead I will concentrate 

on demonstrating how each metal accent process is accomplished.  There will be some turning, 

just no final "voila" finished product at the end.  Methods covered will include: 

>Adding metal rings to the box exterior – This includes suggestions on how to pre-cut the rings   

to size and how to properly glue them in place. 

>Using solder to accent a box lid 

>Using metal powder to accent box lids and sides 

>Using molds to create a domed metal center piece 

>Casting a pewter ring into a box lid 

 If there is any time left I will demonstrate how to apply a hammer finish to the domed metal 

center piece.” 

  

 

http://frontrangewoodturners.org/
http://woodturner.org/
http://www.facebook.com/glacialstudio
http://www.etsy.com/shop/GlacialStudioCrafts


 

Our demonstrator for the August meeting is Ashley Harwood from Charleston, South Carolina.  

Ashley is a well-known professional turner who will be giving a demo to FRWT and RMWT, as 

well as teaching a hands-on class for both clubs. 

Aug 1 (Tues) - Evening demo for FRWT on "Rim and Foot Design on a Bowl" 

Aug 2 (Wed) - All day hands-on class for FRWT on "Push-Cut Bowl Turning" 

Aug 3 (Thurs) - Evening demo for RMWT on "Fine Spindle Turning" 

Aug 4 (Fri) - All day hands-on class for RMWT on "Jewelry Making" 

Monthly meeting times: Social Hour is 5:30-6:15. Club Business, Gallery, and Wood Raffle 

begin at 6:15. The evening’s demonstration begins at 7 and ends on or before 9:00 pm. Meetings 

are held at the Rockler Woodworking and Hardware store at 2553 S Colorado Blvd. in Denver in 

the basement. 

Announcements 

Thank you to the June cleanup crew:  John Chart, Dutch Van Maaren, and Ken Dunn. 

The July cleanup crew is:  Don Prorak, Dana Seymour (his 2nd time this year!), and Bruce Perry.  

****************************************************************************** 

Special note from Tom Tedesco:  “I just found out that Harbor Freight is offering money to 

shop teachers.  I know we have several shop teachers in our club and thought they might be 

interested in applying for this honor, or nominate someone else.  For more information, the link 

is  HarborFreightTeachingPrize.com” 

 

Richard Kuivila has sent in information about “mouth atomizers”.  They may be purchased at 

Walmart ($7.86) or from Jerry’s Artarama at www.jerrysartarama.com  Richard comments: 

 “JERRY'S ART is $2.49 each w/ rubber mouth piece.  Even better than Walmart ! On mine, I 

added a 15" piece of vinyl tubing to blow into, so I don't have to put my pretty face so close to 

the spinning platter !” 

****************************************************************************** 

Turning Challenge 
The turning challenge for July is surface enhancements.  The June winners were: 

Beginner:           Carl Maccarrone    Raffle Wood, Lignum Vitae and tool steel 

Intermediate:      No winner 

Advanced:          Gene Wentworth 

 

The rules are simple: 

 

 Self-assess your level of turning (beginner, intermediate, advanced).  Do not judge your 
skill level by how long you have been turning.  

http://www.jerrysartarama.com/


 

 Fill out a Show-and-Tell form with your name, title of the piece, finish used, etc.  Please 
print clearly so your information will be correct for the newsletter and the web page. 

 To enter a challenge, there are 4 folders that are marked Beginner, Intermediate, and 

Advanced.  Each folder has numbered slips of paper that are color coded to the skill 

level: 

Beginner = Red 

Intermediate = Blue 

Advanced = Yellow 

 Pick a number from your respective skill folder - it doesn’t matter which number you 
pick.  The Beginner folder only has red numbers, Intermediate only has blue numbers, 

etc. 

 Place the bag with your numbers on top of your Show-and-Tell card (so people can vote 
for you), and write your number somewhere on your card in case things get mixed up. 

Club Info 

Membership – Mike Mullen 
Welcome to two new members: Steven Balchunas and James Duran. Currently we now have 

187 active members. 

Annual dues are the following: 

 Individual – $45 

 Couple – $50 

 Student – $22.50 

 Under 12 years – Free! 

To help with tracking payments, we request that you pay using a personal check or money order 

made out to Front Range Woodturners. You can pay in cash if you have the exact amount. You 

can also mail a check or money order (no cash, please) for your dues to the following address: 

Front Range Woodturners, PO Box 620605, Littleton, CO 80162 

Please include the following information with your dues: Name; Spouse Name (if signing up as 

Couple); Street; City; State; Zip; best phone number to reach you and your Email address. 

You will receive multiple benefits of being a member, including but not limited to the following:  

 Monthly newsletter 

 Ability to check items out of our extensive library of videos and magazines 

 Discounts on regular bulk orders of various supplies 

 Discounts at stores in the Denver area (including the 10% discount at our Rockler store!) 

 Monthly demonstrations by locally and internationally known woodturners 

 Being listed in and receiving a copy of the membership roster 

 Ability to participate in free, hands-on mentoring classes 

 And last, but not least, access to the best bunch of woodturners around for questions, war 
stories, or just to visit.  



 

All our club events are funded by your dues and donations (such as the monthly wood raffle).  

If you are a member in good standing with the Rocky Mountain Woodturners in Loveland or the 

Pike’s Peak Woodturners club in Colorado Springs, you may join Front Range Woodturners club 

for half price. Likewise if you are a member in good standing here you may join the RMW and 

PPW clubs for half price. 

Group Purchases and Individual Catalog Orders – Roger Holmes 

Please see the FRW website (www.frontrangewoodturners.org) for the Group Purchases and 

Individual Catalog Orders details. Copies are also available at the Group Purchase table before 

meetings. Please make checks payable to Roger Holmes for Craft Supplies and Woodcarvers 

Supply group purchases. Make checks for CA Glue and Sanding Disks payable to Del Fussell. 

Make checks for band saw blades payable to David Hawley. To participate in Individual Catalog 

Orders, sign up on the sheet that is passed around at each meeting. 

Quarterly Group Buy Schedule: 

Group purchase orders for Industrial Abrasives, Starbond CA Glue, Craft Supplies, Spence Ind. 

Band Saw Blades and Woodcarvers Supply will be taken at the monthly meetings in January, 

April, July and October. 

Group Buy Contact Information: 

Roger Holmes – 1844 W. Plum Cir., Louisville, CO 80027 - 303-665-8041 - 

roger_holmes@comcast.net  

Del Fussell – 11455 N. Antelope Ln., Parker, CO 80138 - 303-805-2663 - fussell6@comcast.net  

David Hawley – 1516 Lodge Court, Boulder, CO 80303 – 303-443-2332 – dbh001@gmail.com 

Note: If Rockler stocks an item, please purchase that item from Rockler at their 10% club 

discount. We owe that to Rockler for being a wonderful host to our club. 

Librarian's Corner – Bob Britt 

Recent arrivals that you might want to consider for check out:  

BEA-01 DVD – Beal Co – Instructions/Demos for using 4 of their products 

BOS-12 DVD – Trent Bosch – Coloring and Scratching the Surface 

CAR-05 DVD – Bob Carter – Turn a French Rolling Pin 

DEH-03 DVD – Kirk DeHeer- FRW July Demo - Adding Color 

REC-02 DVD – Stan Record – Bowls 

WAG-09 DVD – Joe Wagner – Turn a Claro Walnut Ornament 

WIN-01 DVD – Molly Winton – The Art of the Brand 

WIR-03 DVD – Tom Wirsing –  FRW June Demo- Tool Steels and Sharpening Wheels 

YOU-01 DVD – Frank Young – Turn a Rolling Pin 

NAK-01 Book – George Nakashima – The Soul of a Tree 

mailto:roger_holmes@comcast.net
mailto:fussell6@comcast.net


 

SCH-05 Book – Jo Schwartz – Woodburning Realistic people 

WT-30n Mag – The monthly publication of Woodturning Magazine 

The major articles of each issue are listed in our On-line Master Library Listing. 

Videos of the all-day Richard Raffan demonstration on Father’s Day are scheduled to be 

available at our August meeting. 

Your Librarian and assistants plan to test using a hand held scanner for some of our library 

activities in the very near future. Initially these will be limited to some parallel testing for check-

in and check-out of library resources. Please bear with us as we seek to refine our processes and 

procedures. We will do our best to make this transparent to those who use our library and will 

make every attempt to keep delays to a minimum. We look to test during July, August and 

September. 

Shop Tours – Ken Rollins 

 

Photos from the last shop tour at Jonathan Medina and Roper’s store near Golden: 

   

Future member of the club from the 

Herman family! 

 

Upcoming Shop Tours: 
 

JULY – Saturday the 22nd at Bear and Alisa’s home in Elbert.  You should have received an email with 

directions and help needed for the event.  If you didn’t receive it or want it sent to you again, contact the 

newsletter editor at cavaleon1956@gmail.com 

 

AUGUST – Tentatively the 12th, Gene Wentworth hosts again.  Impressively clean shop! 

 

SEPTEMBER - Scott Thomsen volunteered to host at his home in Centennial. 

 

OCTOBER - Keith Motzner will show off his shop with new oak cabinets if he gets them finished by 

then. 

 

NOVEMBER - Gary Starritt, a long time member, volunteered to show his shop 

If you know of a wood lot, sawmill, tool works, or other facility that would make a good tour in 

November, send that suggestion to Ken Rollins at colkdr@yahoo.com. 

mailto:colkdr@yahoo.com


 

Mentoring Program – Marty Christensen 

The mentoring program is going strong.  Coming up are the following: 

July 10 – (Notice this meeting is on the Monday before our next meeting.) Pens (Freedom pens) 

August – Chuck – and bowl mounting 

September – Simple bowls 

October  - Hollowing ornament 

November – Small platters 

December – Christmas party 

We would like to extend an invite to all for the next mentoring class which will be on Monday, 

July 10th from 5-7pm in the basement of Rocker’s. 

Ladies of the Lathe – Robyn Herman  

At our next meeting on July 15, Robert Brewer will be helping us learn air brushing.  Here is 

Robert’s description of what we can expect to do in the class: 

 

This is a leaf I just did to show what we will 

try to do. We will use a stencil to mark out the 

leaf & then wood-burn the outline. Then we 

will use some form of masking to mask off the 

leaf & then airbrush it. I will bring several 

airbrushes & wood burners to show some 

different kinds. I will explain a little about 

paints & things you can use to thin or alter the 

paint to do what you want it to do. If we have 

time I will show some different piercing tools 

& let them use them. If they have airbrushes or 

wood burners they can bring them to the class. 

They also need to bring a platter that is fairly 

flat or a piece of plywood to work on. If you 

have your piercing tool finished you can bring 

it.  

 

 

 

   

Here is a list of the upcoming topics for the rest of 2017: 

August 19 – Bear Limvere – Turned Boxes 

September 9 – Ron Ainge – Christmas ornaments 

October 21 – Dennis Fanning – Natural edge bowls and bowls with 3-legged stands 



 

November 18 – Marty Christensen – pens 

December – no meeting – Christmas party 

All female members of the FRW, aged 12 or older, are invited to join the Ladies of the Lathe. 

Turning is a finesse skill that anyone can learn. LOTL is intended to provide a comfortable, easy-

paced, and non-threatening environment for women to learn and advance their skills in turning.  

Men may attend when not enough women sign up.  Check with Robyn on space availability. 

Newsletter – Jim Proud 

Comments and articles for the monthly newsletter should be emailed to the editor at 

cavaleon1956@gmail.com. Submissions should arrive at least ten days before the next meeting.  

If you are not receiving the emailed newsletter, contact Jim and make sure your email address is 

correct. 

Wood Raffle - Lavonne Kaiser 

Bring in any wood pieces you would like to donate to the club for the wood raffle each month 

and you will receive one free ticket.  Tickets sell for $1 apiece. The money supports the overall 

activities of the club. 

Perpetual Turning Project 

The perpetual turning winner at the June meeting was Edward Cyphers who chose the turning 

made by Ron Ainge--a pepper mill that looks like a mini coffee grinder. 

The concept is that the item brought for the Perpetual Turning Project is the first item in the next 

month’s raffle. The member who wins the turning must bring another turning to the next month’s 

meeting. It’s an excellent chance for members to gain pieces made by other members. The 

turning can be as plain or fancy as you want. Beginners can participate just as much as advanced 

turners. If the first winner doesn’t want to make a turning, he/she can choose just the wood, and 

the next winner can take the turning.  

Pete Holtus Educational Opportunity Grant – Dale Sherman 

The grant winners of 2017 are as follows: 

Adam Luna who will be attending a Glenn Lucas class at Craft Supplies in Utah. 

Robyn Herman who will be attending a class by Trent Bosch. 

Ed Cypher who will attend an Arrowmont class on "Pens and Beyond". 

Here are some pictures of the pens that Stephen Pegler sent, made by his students at Stargate 

Academy.  Steve applied for a school EOG grant last year for Stargate Academy and the pens are 

ones that his students made with some of the EOG money. 



 

   

AAW Membership 

The American Association of Woodturners (AAW) is our “mother” organization. FRW is a 

chapter of AAW. AAW has a separate membership fee and program from FRW with multiple 

benefits, not least of which is their quarterly American Woodturning magazine. See AAW’s 

website at www.woodturner.org.  

Parking Courtesy 

Rockler has requested that we do not park in front of the neighboring open businesses as a 

courtesy. Please leave room for their customers. If the lot in front of Rockler is full, there is 

ample additional parking across Colorado Blvd. 

Courtesy During Meetings 

We have been requested to please stay seated and quiet during the meeting and demonstration as 

a courtesy to our demonstrators and fellow members. If you feel the need for conversation during 

the meeting or demonstration, please feel free to step out into the Rockler store. 

Also, please return promptly after the break to make sure we don’t lose time for our 

demonstrator. 

June Gallery 

 

Steve Balchunas - Padauk 

 

Steve Balchunas - Walnut 

 

http://www.woodturner.org/


 

 

Robert Brewer - Cottonwood 

 

Bob Franklin – Various woods 

 

Robyn Herman - Maple 

 

Don Prorak - Wood 

 

Don Prorak – Cedar, Pine 

 

Don Prorak - Wood 



 

 

Don Prorak - Cherry 

 

Don Prorak - Maple 

 

Tom Riegelman – Walnut Bowl, 
Cocobolo Box 

 

Don Rogers - Walnut 

 

Ken Rollins - Juniper 

 

Pat Scott – Silver Maple 



 

 

Mike Skibo - Mulberry 

 

Scott Thomsen - Mesquite 

 

 

 

Gene Wentworth – Mixed Wood 

 

 

Rockler  

Patronizing the Rockler store is the best “thank you” we can give Rockler for their generosity in 

letting us use their facilities for our membership. Keep in mind that they keep the register open 

late on meeting nights just for us. Just be sure to complete any purchases no later than the mid-

meeting break so the Rockler staff can start shutting down the store. 

As always – all FRW members get 10% off all items, except electrical or sale items, all the time. 

Just present your FRW membership card at time of purchase. (Note: This offer is only good at 

the Denver retail location, and is not valid for any other Rockler location or for Internet 

purchases.) 

If you have suggestions for tools or materials that Rockler can carry, contact Rich Johnson, 

manager of the Denver store. Rockler web site: www.rockler.com. 

http://www.rockler.com/


 

Classifieds 

Please note: All advertising in the Classifieds is free, but be sure to notify the newsletter editor 

if an item is no longer for sale. All ads that are older than 3 months will be deleted, unless you 

contact the newsletter editor to run it longer. To submit a classified ad email the newsletter 

editor at: cavaleon1956@gmail.com.   

No classified ads have been submitted lately. 


